FRIENDS OF DURRIS and CROSSROADS NURSERY
Minutes of Meeting held via Microsoft Teams on 11th March 2021
Present:
Lynne Giles, Sarah Stewart, Dawn Rippiner, Aynsley Watson, Catriona Woodburn, Bridget Rhodes, Yi-pei Turvey, Claire Stutter
Apologies:
Elaine Ingram
	1. Minutes and Correspondence

Minutes from last meeting approved and no correspondence was noted.  

2. Head Teacher Update
Staffing

Early Years Practitioner Claire Mutch has started at Crossroads and Mrs Duncan has now reduced her hours.
Inset Days

All staff took part in a session concerning ‘Cost of the school day’.  This relates to hidden costs and unintentional stress caused.  This would be something LG is keen to work with the PC on – next session.

Marvellous Me 
Started to use in Nursery in February.  Will start to use informally from 15/03 in school, then more formally in Term 4.

Playground funding 
Tesco grant for £1000 has been received and shed purchased and now constructed in front of playground.  Will need to look at how we cut the hedge – this can be addressed in T1/2 session 2021/22

Return to school and Term 4 
Will be working on a whole school topic of Technology/Caine’s Arcade, some may remember this from several years ago.  This will focus on play, technology, cooperation.  We will also be focusing on HWB, Growth Mindset and The Learning Pit – across all classes, at appropriate levels.

We also intend to utilise Forest Schools weekly in term 4.

Transition
We do not know what this will look like as yet and will depend on Covid-19 restrictions/risk assessments.

For nursery/P1: will hope for face-to-face – but plan for virtual too – use of videos etc on Marvellous Me

For P7/Academy: this will be virtual.  LG hopeful of enhancing this with some further events, most likely virtual between Crathes, Drumoak and Durris.
3. Parent Council Account
Balance is £760.18.  LG has paid for Maths No Problem this year.  We can hold onto this and perhaps pay for it for 2022/23.
4. Bikeability
LG has received forms for this and will liaise with DR to ascertain what equipment is needed and how to respond to applications in hope we can run bikeability for 2021/22.
5. Playground
School is working with older class on John Muir award and doing things in playground.  Albert Styles has provided 2 planters.  At the moment no need to parent help, this may be required later in the year.
6. Date of Next Meeting

TBC.
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